## VBCRC'S WEEKLY UPDATE FOR THE WEEK OF JUNE 10

## **OPERATIONS**

- · Sealcoat season is upon us! VBCRC crews started the season in Lawrence and Arlington Townships. For the full list of roads, please visit vbcrc.org/sealcoat. Locations will be posted daily on all of our social media channels.
- Roadside mowing continues on both primary and local roads in Decatur, Paw Paw, and Bloomingdale Townships and on primary roads in Covert Township – VBCRC staff will be completing the mowing.
- · VBCRC crews are replacing failing pipes in Arlington and Porter Townships and will then move onto patching over pipes that were replaced earlier this spring.

## **MISCELLANEOUS**

• The VBCRC will be hosting Public Information Meetings regarding the road millage renewal proposal on June 20th at 11 AM and June 20th at 6 PM. Both meetings will be hosted at the Van Buren Conference Center. For more information, please visit our website at vbcrc.org/millage.

## **ENGINEERING**

- · CR 388 between CR 653 S and the Kalamazoo County Line in Pine Grove Township continues this week with trenching and widening the road. The posted detour for this route follows CR 653 S, M-43, and 2nd Street in Kalamazoo County.
- The three wedge and sealcoat projects (46th Street between 64th Avenue and 72nd Avenue in Paw Paw Township, 72nd Avenue between the Village of Lawton and the Dead-End in Antwerp Township, and 30th Street between Red Arrow Highway and I-94 in Antwerp Township) received the wedge paving and are scheduled to be sealcoated by VBCRC crews. Shoulders are being placed on 46th Street this week with 72nd Avenue and 30th Street to follow.

NOTE: ALL operations are dependent on current weather conditions, equipment availability, and staffing and are subject to change. For detailed information regarding daily operations, please contact our office.